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This past weekend the River South Community hosted a wonderful Future Generation workshop 
for youth from across the UK and even abroad with the Heavenly Top Gun Europe Team based in 
England attending… 
 
The weekend was a great chance for youth to reconnect to each other and their faith. There plenty of 
chances for discussion, moving testimonies and Hoon Dok Hae where youth could openly talk about 
different topics and also think back on the previous year as we are entering 2025. 
 

 
 
There was also plenty of time for fun with participants staying up to play games with each other, there 
was even a workshop game of Yute on the Saturday! 



 

 

 
Everything was then wrapped up with a Cheon Myeong Worship concert that also brought additional 
members from our community together to gather in worship. There was a lot of dedication put into this 
evening by our Cheon Myeong Worship who had been practising for weeks to prepare. 
 

 
 
One testimony from a participant was- 
 
'I had a really great time. I really enjoyed being in a space where I could connect with my fellow brothers 
and sisters. I was actually able to have a lot of really moving conversations and could catch up with 
people who I had not seen in a long time. The testimonies we had on the first night also really moved me 
because of their honesty and connection to our lives of faith, and our purpose in that. I also really connect 
to worship music so I was happy that we could end the workshop with praising, we were in an 
environment where we could really be free and connect to the lyrics and energy in the room. Overall, I am 
really grateful for the experience that we were able to have as youth and of course, the future generation.' 
 

 


